St. Clair Community Health Coalition/ C.H.A.R.T. Minutes for January 25, 2017
Call to Order at 12:00 pm at St. Clair County Health Center, Osceola, MO by Jeanne Beas, Facilitator.
Those Present: Jeanne Beas, Kara Colby, Joy Cooper, Julie Grubb, Wren Hall, Reyna Blakely, Nancy McCloud, Bree Smith, Margie Weaver, Brooke Piccoli, Kevin Whiting, Cassidy Cooper, and Suzanne Nash.

Minutes were accepted as written for October 26, 2016 with a motion by Bree Smith, second by Julie Grubb with all in favor.
Reports:
Bio-Terrorism Prevention/SASS/Epidemiology – Jeanne Beas reported St. Clair EMA/LEPC meeting is tomorrow evening at 7PM at the health department. The Emergency Operations Plan has been updated. SW Coalition had a duty officer training. The West District isn’t having a meeting until need to have the meeting. Epidemiology – there have been several animal bites and pets need to be vaccinated; influenza is going around, no further Pertussis cases. A Show Me Response Drill started today and goes until 12 noon tomorrow. State is still concerned about Mumps; Zika is mainly due to travel to other countries; Influenza disease is going through the State. State courses are coming up, check the SEMA website to sign up.
Senior Center – Margie Weaver reported they had their direct mailing and received $2300. More people are coming to the Center and new people are coming in as well. Mexican Dinner is this Friday from 4:30 – 7:00 pm at the Rivers Crossing Life Center in Osceola.Soup Supper will be next month. 
Special Needs – Nancy McCloud reported funds are available to her for DME /medications/etc. for those qualifying for the program. She has moved her office. Her new phone number is 660-351-6992.
West Central Missouri Community Action Agency – Joy Cooper reported on “REALL” Simulation. Volunteers are needed for running booths on Life Lessons on February 15 from 7:30 am to 12 noon. Starts for the kids at 8:30 am. (Joy will send the electronic version of the flier and Jeanne will send it to everyone in the CHART Coalition.) WCMCAA is doing heat assistance. Cassidy Cooper reported Head Start is taking applications and slots are available. Children have to be 3 by August. The Homeless Count flier was mentioned and passed around to the group. It had been sent by email earlier.
Ellett Memorial Hospital - Julie Grubb reported Melissa Fletcher is now CEO and Laura Smith is Chief Nurse. They are encouraging Patient Portal use. 12 Swing beds are available.
Public Health - Jeanne Beas has updated, copied, published and is now handing out the Resource Directory (gave out 50 at the meeting). More are available. She is working on updating the County Assessment which usually takes 3 months to update. Jeanne may be asking for data. This is updated every three years. MCH – Injury Prevention is in its 3rd year. Jeanne will be surveying schools/day cares/providers. The Osceola Health Fair will be May 2nd at Rivers Crossing Life Center from 9:00 to 12 noon. Flier was passed around. Car seat/safety belt information will be available at the Safety Fair in Lowry City on May 13th. Cyndee Schmidt is heading this Fair through Kaysinger Basin.
Compass Health Wellness – Kevin Whiting talked about the Affordable Care Act and signing up for health insurance (still available until January 31st).
WIC – Melissa Cone wasn’t able to be here, but didn’t have anything to report. 
CMH Clinic/Hospital – Wren Hall reported on the Open House in El Dorado Springs.
GVMH Clinic/Hospital – Kara Colby reported Open House will be tthis Sunday from 2-4 pm. They will have Cardiac Rehab. And Physical Therapy. They are also having Support Group meetings (flier was given out). Evans Drug new Pharmacist will start June 1st. Mammograms and Bone Density will also be available.
United Way 211 – not present.
On My Own, Inc. – Reyna Blakely reported on the new newsletter that will be published quarterly. March 8th will be a meeting to put together a Directory for Vernon County with lunch provided. She will email Jeanne the newsletter and Jeanne will email it to the Coalition.
Unfinished Business:
none
New Business:
Applewood In Home Health was a new add in the free paper.

Other:
Wren Hall reported the Baby Fair will be on March 4th from 9 – 12 in the CMH Community Room.

Kara Colby reported on a Small Business & Entrepreneurial Exhibition Event on February 17-18 in Lowry City at the Community Building. (Kara will send the flier to Jeanne to send to the Coalition).
Brooke Piccoli reported CHIPs enrollment will go until April.

Suzanne Nash reported that Compassus Hospice will be going to Jefferson City to speak to Representatives on February 15th.

Margie reported the Senior Center is starting Yoga classes at 1:00 pm for anyone every Tuesday.

Reyna talked about the Circuit Breakers tax credit.

New CMH Medical Staff Directory is available.

MOHealth Net information was given out by Jeanne.
Announcements: Next meeting will be April 26, 2017 at 12:00 noon at Ellett Memorial Hospital in Appleton City.
Meeting Adjourn
